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Greetings Brothers, 

 

The MSP Committee conference call was held on February 10, 2019 @ 7:00pm.  The meeting 

began with and opening prayer and a roll call of all brothers in attendance on the call.  Below is 

the list of attendees. 

 

1. Bruin Glover 
2. C L Ross 
3. Mike Benford 
4. Larry Woods 
5. Carlo Fontenot 
6. Spergeon Holly 
7. Jason Richards 
8. Leonard Hawthorne 
9. Chad Chadwick 

10. Ed Jackson 
11. Tavares Ferguson 
12. Thomas Sieh 
13. Cedric Clemons 
14. Tony Williams 
15. Fred Maxie 
16. Scott Harrell 
17. Reginald Simon 

 
The first topic discuss on the call was how to go about evaluating the candidates.  There 
was good dialogue about the topic and several ideas for evaluating candidates. Were 
discussed.  Listed below are the evaluation processes agreed upon by the body. 
 

1. Have candidates fill out a questionnaire:  What do the four cardinal principal mean to         
them?  How do they think they can improve or add value to one of the chapter events 
they’ve attended?  What do they think they can bring to the chapter? 

2. Have candidates sign in and sign out of chapter events that they attend. 
3. What type of community service or volunteerism have they done or are currently doing? 

 

Our next topic of discussion was what should qualify a brother to be a sponsor in addition to 

being a fully financial member.  Brother Cedric Clemons suggested that a brother’s worthiness to 

sponsor a candidate should be based upon his work in the chapter as well as his fellowship with 

the brothers.  There were several other suggestions about how to evaluate a brother’s worthiness, 

but after much debate it was suggested by Brother Surgeon Holly that we should table the 

discussion until will speak to legal counsel about what we can and cannot do outside of the guide 

lines the fraternity has already set for being an eligible sponsor. 

 

Also discuss in this first MSP committee conference call was the pre-screening of candidates.  It 

was agreed we should request transcripts as well as have the candidate’s get background checks. By 

requesting these items from the candidates before the process we can deal with any potential 

eligibility issues before the MSP process begins.  We then had closing prayer and the meeting was 

adjourned around 8:20pm.   


